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In June the board met for a periodic review of the Club’s Strategic Plan. We reviewed our 
progress on key initiatives set last year and reset our goals for the next 12 months. When 
the Plan is updated, a briefing will be offered to interested Members, to not only share the 
board’s views but also to invite Member feedback on the Plan.

General Manager Sue Ball and I met with Cruising Yacht Club of Tasmania Commodore 
Val Nichols during June, to discuss and reaffirm the MOU between RYCT and CYCT. Both 
parties are very happy with the arrangement and keen for it to continue.

Our Floating Dry Docks Project fundraiser has been very successful, with Members 
contributing over $33000 towards the project so far. Thank you so much to those who have 
donated. The fundraiser will remain open until the end of July. At its June meeting the 
board approved the purchase of the first four floating pontoons that we hope to have 
installed before the start of the 2022/23 sailing season.

Director nominations for the RYCT board have now closed, and as the number of 
nominations received does not exceed the number of vacancies there is no need for a vote 
to be held this year.

I encourage all members to attend the AGM on Wednesday 27 July at 6:00pm to receive 

the Club’s 141st Annual Report and confirm the new board.

It was with great sadness that we recently farewelled RYCT Life Member John Honeysett. 
John was a great contributor to our Club and sailing generally over many decades. He 
attended the June Veteran’s lunch and passed away peacefully the same afternoon. Vale 
John and our sincere condolences to your family and friends.

See you on the water!

Richard Bevan

Commodore

SAILING
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Combined Clubs Winter Series 2022

The RYCT is hosting the keelboat winter series on Sunday 10 July. Check our socials for 

photos and results. 

OFF THE BEACH

Harry Pilkington competing at the 2022 Arkas Optimist World 

Championship

Day 1 saw some really close racing. You can keep track of Team Australia here: 

https://2022worlds.optiworld.org/en/default/races/race

Harry's sail number is AUS 1825. We wish Harry a lot of success and fun on the water!
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CRUISING
CYCT invites RYCT members to Richard Bennett Winter Talk 

“Defining Photos of the Sydney to Hobart Yacht Race”

Richard Bennett has been photographing the Sydney to Hobart yacht races for almost 50 

years. His talk will cover some of the defining moments of the Rolex Sydney Hobart Yacht 

Race and other yachting events, both from a birds eye view and from behind the scenes. 

He will tell us some stories behind those moments and the background to his new book 

“Across Five Decades”

When: Tuesday July 5th 2022, 7.30pm to 9.00pm

Where: Bass & Flinders Room 

Limited seats free to RYCT Members

Please RSVP to RYCT reception by noon Monday 5th July 2022

Email: membership@ryct.org.au Phone: 03 6223 4599

Page 4 of 13What's in the wind at the RYCT?

30/06/2022https://mailchi.mp/ryct/whats-in-the-wind-at-the-ryct-1725590?e=f15680b625



TRAINING
MAST Powerboat Courses

In Tasmania, a motorboat licence is required to operate a vessel 4hp or more (except for a 

hire and drive vessel).

The RYCT is an accredited provider of the MAST Motor Boat Licence which is valid for a 

three year period (pro-rata) and all licences have a common expiry date.

New courses coming up:

Saturday 2 July 2022 (10:00 – 14:30)

Saturday 16 July 2022 (10:00 – 14:30)

See our website to register here

For More information please contact our sailing administrator Michael Vincent at 

otbtraining@ryct.org.au
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SOCIAL

RYCT Christmas in July

Have you booked already for our Christmas in July dinner? Next week Saturday 9 July we 

will offer a 2 course a la carte menu with a mulled glass of wine for $60pp. 

We also heard Santa might make an appearance and we will have a surprise act playing 

live music. 

You can still book your table by clicking here. 
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CLUB NOTICES
New Restaurant Menu 
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MEMBERS
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Notice for members 141st Annual General Meeting

Notice is hereby given that the 141st Annual General Meeting of The Royal Yacht Club of 
Tasmania will be held at the Clubhouse, Marieville Esplanade on Wednesday, the 27th 
day of July Two Thousand and Twenty Two at 6.00 pm.

Only Senior, Senior Family, Country, Country Family, Veterans, Life, 50 Years, Perennial 
and Intermediate are eligible to attend the AGM.

You will have received an email with the official notice to members document. You can 
also request a copy at the office.

Member Spotlight

Every month we are asking one of our members some questions, so you get to know your 
fellow members a little bit better. Meet Ling Jiang also known as 'Cooper', a Senior 
Member of our Club. 
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Photo:- Zihe and Long Jiang - junior RYCT members 

1. How long have you been a member for?

Our family have been members in six years since 2016.

2. What do you enjoy most about the Club?

Culture of respect and helpfulness. Including administrators, staff and members. 

3. What is the best memory you have of being at the Club?

Three years ago, I have been invited to attend a member's funeral.
When I saw his ashes scattered in the Derwent River, my heart was stinging. Oh, he loved 
and missed the ocean so much !
As a Chinese proverb says, he came back to his mother's arms at last...

4. What do you do for a living?

I have no job at the moment. But I enjoy the life style with my family in Hobart.

5. What could other RYCT members always ring you for?

We always ring each other for pick ups and drop offs when we had a few " GanBei " at the 
Club. 

6. What would you name your boat if you had one?
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Our boat is called Aqua Magic. She is an absolute magical boat which I haven't been able 
to drive very well yet. 

7. Would you rather spend the rest of your life with a sailboat as your home or an RV 
as your home?

Travel round the world on the boat is our dream!

8. Would you rather give up all drinks except for water or give up eating anything 
that was cooked in an oven?

Love both eating and drinking, but especially drinking with friends!

MEMBER BENEFITS
See two of our many membership benefits below! Click HERE to see our other 
membership benefits! 

ABOUT THE BUSINESS:

Boniwell Blinds is Tasmanian owned and 
operated, a trusted name in blinds, 
awnings and shutters for over 60 years. 
We service what we sell.

Call Boniwell Blinds on 6272 0577 or send 
an email to  sales@boniwellblinds.com.au

Offer: Enjoy a 30% discount off RRP on 
all internal window furnishings. 

ABOUT THE BUSINESS:

The Kieser Method

Strengthening your body can help 
promote an active, pain-free and healthy 
life. The Kieser method is a fusion of 
health science and exercise science. It is 
an approach based on the key principles 
of exercise science and grounded in 
decades of results from over 100 centres 
worldwide. 

www.kieser.com.au

Offer: 50% off an initial assessment with 
a physiotherapist or an exercise 
physiologist plus special member rates for 
all future appointments.

WEATHER
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Weather & Warnings ➤

Australian Sea Surface Temperatures ➤

General Tide Predictions ➤

Racing Entry & Programs ➤

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 
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